Town of Carthage

Town Manager Thomas Robinson

> Town Clerk Emily Yopp

Finance Officer Kesha Matthews

Director of Public Works
Allen Smith



Mayor
Jimmy Chalflinch
Commissioners
Milton "T" Dowdy, Jr.
Mayor Pro-Tem
Al Barber
Dan Bonillo

Christopher M. Nance

Dustin Smith

MEMORANDUM FOR CARTHAGE WATER CUSTOMERS

Date: March 23, 2021

SUBJECT: Water Disinfectant Change

The Town of Carthage Water Treatment Plant will temporarily change the method of disinfection in its public water supply April 5th through April 30th.

The water plant normally uses Chloramine, a controlled mixture of Ammonia and Chlorine, to disinfect the water. Throughout April, we will use Chlorine only, also known as "Free Chlorine." The periodic and temporary conversion from Chloramines to free Chlorine, which is a normal procedure for water systems, ensures water safety in the distribution system and the highest quality of drinking water.

Free Chlorine is a stronger disinfectant than Chloramine. As a result, users may experience a slight change in the aesthetics of their water during conversion, including a noticeable odor and slight discoloration. Most of these characteristics should lessen after the first few days and does not affect water quality or safety.

The water plant staff will monitor Chlorine levels and water quality standards in the distribution system on a daily basis to ensure the safety of the water and that all regulatory standards are met. We apologize for any inconvenience, but this process helps ensure high quality water in our distribution system components.

For more information, please call David McKew, Water Treatment Plant ORC, at (910) 947-2701.

Town of Carthage Public Utilities